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NORWICH CITY COUNCIL – TWINNING COMMITTEE – 13th October, 2011. 
 
REPORT OF NORFOLK AND NORWICH – EL VIEJO FRIENDSHIP LINK 
 
1. 25th Anniversary Event at Fusion in the Forum. 
 
The principal event to celebrate the 25th anniversary of the Link took place at the Fusion 
facility in the Forum between 15th and 20th August, 2011.   The event consisted of a 20 
minute audio visual presentation covering Link activities since 1986.   The presentation was 
on a loop that repeated every 20 minutes and was open to the public from 10.00am to 5.00 
pm every day.   The presentation was skilfully produced by Link Member Roger Hewins and 
consisted of photos, video and text.   The presentation covered all five screens. 
 
The presentation was launched at a 
special event with invited guests on 
Monday 20th August.  Unfortunately 
this was during the main holiday 
period and many of 150 invited 
guests were unable to attend. 
 

Some of the audience present on 20th August. 

However, the launch was attended by 
50 or so guests including 11 
members of the City Council.   The 
Chairperson the County Council, Cllr 
Shelagh Hutson and the Vice 
Chairperson of South Norfolk District 
Council also attended as did Peter 
and Diana Beckley representing the 
Norwich-Novi Sad Association.   
Other prominent personalities present included the Rt. Rev Graham Smith, Dean of Norwich 
Cathedral, Fr. James Walsh, Dean of St John’s Cathedral and Chloe Smith, MP for Norwich 
North.  
 
The event was opened by the Lord Mayor, Cllr Jenny Lay, supported by the Sheriff, Chris 
Higgins. 
 
2. Computers delivered to Scholarship Schools. 
 
Each of the eight schools in the scholarship project have now been provided with a personal 
computer and printer together with a computer desk. 
 
Teachers from each of the schools have received training in a comprehensive course 
designed and provided by the local Council.  The schools will now be able to access 
educational material from the internet which will widen the scope of teaching material 
available to them and improve the general level of education. 
 
Possible problems of security remain and are being addressed by the teachers and the 
council. 
 
3. Uniforms delivered to scholarship pupils. 



 
New uniforms were distributed to all 240 scholarship pupils during July following the 
mammoth logistical exercise of measuring the children and then organising the manufacture 
of the uniforms using local sources, mainly co-operatives.    This not only provides the 
children with quality clothing but also provides employment for many people in the 
community. 
 
This is all organised by our representative Sra Carmela Hernandez.   The distribution of the 
uniforms is also a major social occasion in the school year and took place in two of the 
schools.   Parents were bussed in from the outlying areas and sandwiches and cold drinks 
were provided. 
 
New uniforms are provided each year and the old ones are not discarded but are passed 
down to younger children. 
 
The total cost of providing a scholarship, including the schoolbag, exercise books, pens and 
pencils and the cash contribution to the schools of $10 per scholarship pupil, amounts to £36 
per child each year. 
 
 
Ralph Gayton 
Link Secretary. 
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Norfolk and Norwich Koblenz Friendship Association 
 
 
Report to Twinning Committee 13 October 2011. 
 
The last Twinning Committee was soon followed by our NNKFA Summer Outing, this time 
to Ickworth House and Gardens, we had visited 20 years ago without being able to step 
inside this now splendidly restored building. The gardens are a delight. One of our 
members ventured inside the new hotel and was very impressed. After visiting Ickworth 
we were able to go on to the Theatre Royal, Bury St. Edmunds, also owned by the 
National Trust, where we had an interesting guided tour of this restored Georgian theatre, 
before paying a short visit to the cathedral and the gardens. 
 
On 28 June we assisted, Connections, a Jewish Charity based in London in organising a 
concert at The Assembly House, given by two gifted young musicians, brother and sister, 
from Novi Sad, raising money to support students in that region to study music. They gave 
us a very good concert and raised over £600. 
 
From the 4th to 10th July many of our members helped with the Feed the Minds Book Fair at 
St. Andrew’s Church, Norwich and £2600 was raised to support work in the North-West 
Uganda Literary Project. The books remaining at the end of the sale went to Blickling Hall and 
Ickworth House to help raise funds for invalid buggies for children. 
We were grateful to students at Norwich City College who helped with getting the books into 
the church with a human chain. 
 
Norwich Rotary Club visited their twin club, Rotary Koblenz Ehrenbreitstein, with whom they 
have been twinned since 1989, to celebrate their 40th charter anniversary, and also to visit the 
Bundesgartenschau and ‘Rhein in Flammen’ the great firework display which takes place on 
the Rhine on the second Saturday each year. 
 
The photographic exhibition ‘Rhine again and again’ took place in the Hostry of Norwich 
Cathedral from 22 August to 16 September. The exhibition of photographs of the Rhine, by 
English photographers of the Rhine, since the start of photography to the present time, was 
mounted by Katrin Seidel, curator and Herr Bach, from the Landesmuseum Koblenz, with 
assistance from the Norwich and District Photographic Society, particularly our member Alan 
Taylor, and was opened by the Dean, The Very Reverend Graham Smith and the Deputy 
Director of the Landesmuseum Herr Engelskirchen, in the presence of The Sheriff, who 
attended for the Lord Mayor who was unwell. Canon Peter Doll from the cathedral and his staff 
gave much help with the exhibition. The exhibition was much admired and well visited, but 
unfortunately was not reported in the local press. The photos in the exhibition will be returned 
by Chris Southgate and George Ishmael when they go to Koblenz on 16 October, when the 
BUGA exhibition closes, to dismantle the Norwich Garden. BUGA has been visited by over 3 
million visitors, a record for a National Garden Show in Germany.  
 
The NNKFA 31st Anniversary Lunch took place at Park Farm, Hethersett on Sunday 18th 
September, in the presence of The Chairman of the County Council, Councillor Shelagh 
Hutson as our special guest. We had on display all the pictorial records of our 2011 activities, 
with the BUGA visits the special attraction. 
 
Our Advent Evening, our 4th annual event, will be on Tuesday 29 November at The Great 
Hospital. 
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The Dragon Hall Twinning Centre has been a great concern, especially as it has been 
moved from the original rooms opened in 1996, and the destruction of our display units for 
which we and the Novi Sad Association had raised £2600. It was agreed to reduce the 
entrance fee for all twinning linked visitors to £3.50 providing the best publicity opportunity. 
 
A member of Koblenz Police force contacted me while we were in Koblenz expressing the 
hope that it might be possible to restart the link between Norfolk Police and Koblenz. They 
gave the names of several former contacts including Patrick Nash. 
 
DUaM, German conversation group continues to flourish, meeting each Wednesday morning. 
 
The plaque on Augustine Steward House still contains very unfortunate mistakes in its German 
Translation, which ought at last to be changed! 
The drain cover from Koblenz showing the Koblenz Schängel, picture of the spitting boy 
fountain outside the Town Hall, which was presented by the City of Koblenz, and was fixed to a 
dwarf wall by the taxi rank next to the Guildhall and was removed when that area was 
reorganised, has disappeared. Does anyone know where it is? 
 
 
 
Waltraud Jarrold 
27 September 2011  
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